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Ms. Pratt,  
  
The New York Association of Public Power has the following comments on the 
NYISO's Demand Response (DR) cost allocation proposal, to be submitted in a 
compliance filing in response to FERC's Order No. 745.  In brief, the NYISO has adopted 
an "all load pays" approach to DR cost allocation.  To the contrary, FERC says the costs 
should be allocated to "entities that purchase in the relevant energy markets." (See 
attached excerpt).  NYAPP submits that transmission customers with bilateral contracts 
are entities that do not purchase in the relevant energy markets. 
  
Specifically, with respect to slide 34 of your recent presentation, it says that since all load 
is actually consumed in real time, all load benefits from load reductions.  If DR is called 
for reliability purposes, all load may benefit from a load reduction through 
improved reliability.  But, in a post-Order 745 world, FERC had determined the DR 
should be compensated by the full LMP for participating in the energy markets 
for economic reasons.  The entities that benefit, and therefore should be allocated the 
cost of DR, are the entities that "purchase in the relevant energy markets" and "benefit 
from the lower prices produced by dispatching demand response."  The benefit is a 
PRICE reduction, not a LOAD reduction. 
  
Entities that purchase transmission service from the NYISO to deliver products 
purchased through bilateral contracts to not purchase in the NYISO energy market.  This 
is particularly true of customers that have long-term cost-based contracts.  They do not 
benefit from price reductions in the NYISO's energy markets produced by the 
participation of DR or otherwise.  Therefore, it is not appropriate to share the cost of DR 
among all load. 
  
The NYISO's DR cost allocation proposal is not in compliance with Order No. 745.  The 
NYISO's position is that "FERC will decide."  NYAPP reserves all of its rights with regard 
to the FERC compliance filing.   
  
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
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